
 

LEUMEAH PUBLIC SCHOOL 

Sentral  Parent Portal  and the App are now available. With approximately 90% of our community signed 

up  for the Parental Portal  we can effectively communicate and keep you informed of all school           

activities.  From Term 3 we will no longer be using the Skoolbag App or accepting student absences 

through the phone message system as this can all be done through Sentral. By downloading the Sentral 

App to your phone, you will have easy access to all the information at your fingertips. 

To login on to the Parent Portal go to https://web1.leumeah-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/portal2/#!/login     

or click on this link Sentral Parent Portal Login . You can then link your children to your App through     

My Access. 

On both the Portal and the App you will have access to the following: 

 Any notices or information that the school would like you to know  

through the Home Feed. 

 You can see any upcoming events that are on the school calendar. 

 You can see your child's attendance and send absence explanations. 

 Have access to our School Newsletters. 

 Book in Parent Teacher Interviews. 

 In School Resources you will find any notes or documents that are 

relevant to Parents. 

 In Links you will see our School Calendar that you can see any 

planned activity for the year. *Please note; due to this new function 

we will no long be sending printed term calendars home. 

Please note! 

 

will no longer be in 

use from Term 3. 

https://web1.leumeah-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/portal2/
https://web1.leumeah-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/portal2/


Leumeah Public School 

Fortnightly Newsletter  

Week 10, Term 2, 2018 

MON 23/7 Staff Development Day 

 

TUE 24/7 Students return for Term 3 

   School Banking 

 

WED 26/7 Maths Olympiad 

        

FRI 27/7 P & C -5c Fund Raiser  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Upcoming Events 

WEEK 1 

WEEK 2 

PAYMENT DUE 

 

 

 

Dear Parents and Caregivers 

 

As we reach the end of first semester I would like to take this opportunity 

to thank you for your ongoing support.  Every day I am amazed at the 

wonderful work done by staff, students, parents and caregivers at LPS to 

ensure a happy, safe and innovative learning environment for students.     

I hope you have time to rest and enjoy the winter break.  We look forward 

to students returning on Tuesday 24.7.18! 

 

Thank you to: 

 The P&C and school community, for their generosity in supporting 

our mufti day to raise money for Steven Hall to be a State basketball 

representative.  The community raised $647 to assist with expenses 

including travel, accommodation and registration. 

 Miss Styles who has been a working casually at LPS for the last five 

weeks as the classroom teacher for 3/4O and releasing teachers for 

other duties.  We welcome Mrs Thompson back to 3/4O. 

 Mrs Freeman who has been undertaking SASS library duties during 

the last semester.  Mrs Freeman has been very effective in assisting 

us to meet new library stocktake arrangements.  We wish her all 

the very best for the future. 

 Parent, students and teachers for attending P&T Interviews this 

week.  It is a wonderful opportunity to share student success and 

progress and to set goals for next semester.  The P&C supported a 

cool winter’s evening with hot chocolate, tea, coffee and cakes.  

Along with the second hand uniform shop they raised $400.  Mr 

Stephens’s class had the most interviews with 26 of the 30 parents 

attending interviews!   

 

Congratulations to: 

 Kelahze, Faith, Ilir and Taryn; Mitchell, Zac and Luke in 5/6X for their 

amazing presentation using the app Scratch Junior. This involved 

coding and providing a safety message for floods and bush fires. 

 Gemma, Eldda, Zoyal, Dahal and Bisma in 5/6X used Book Creator 

and Popplet to give very detailed and beautifully presented finished 

products for their work on Natural Disasters  

 Jacob  and Joe in 5/6V for their work on Natural disasters during 

Guided Inquiry. 

 

From the Principal’s Desk 

MON 30/7  Student Leaders -  

  Wooglemai Excursion 

 

TUE 31/7 School Banking 

  ICAS English 

 

WED 1/8 OC Placement test 

        

  

 

 



 

Results from the 2018 ICAS: Digital Technologies competition were announced this week at Leumeah Public 
School.  Students  represented the school incredibly well again this year, with a large percentage of distinctions and 
high distinctions awarded to students from Years 3-6. 
 
A special congratulations goes to Logan of 5/6S for being awarded the 2018 ICAS: Digital Technologies Principal's 
Award. 
 
Well done to all students involved! Watch this space for results from the remaining five ICAS competitions throughout 
the year. 
 

ICAS Digital Technologies Competition 

Joshua Stephens 

ICAS Co-ordinator 

Welcome to: 

 Miss Lam who will be the classroom teacher for the remainder of the year for 5/6V while Mrs Henderson is on 

leave.  Miss Lam will work four days in term three.  The fifth day will be taken by Mrs Pizarro.  Miss Lam will be 

the classroom teacher five days a week in term 4.  We welcome both ladies to LPS and wish Mrs Henderson well. 

 Mr Mark Walters who will be the classroom teacher for Miss Draper for the remainder of the year while she is on 

leave.  We wish Miss Draper the very best and welcome Mr Walters to the LPS team. 

 Mrs Lisa Stephens to the SASS Library role.  Mrs Stephens will be employed in this role as we have reduced     

funding for her and other current SLSOs next semester. 

 Mr Garry Dean who is the new crossing supervisor.  Mrs Parker did not return from her original leave.  I would like 

to thank Lynne for her commitment to the LPS community and wish her well in her retirement.  We look forward 

to working with Garry into the future. 

 

Kind regards 

 

Kerry Wood 



 

 
Wow! I cannot believe that half a year has passed already this year. 
 
This week we have celebrated learning with reports going home and parent-teacher interviews. Producing reports to a      
professional standard and meeting with parents is quite a process and I thank the teachers for their efforts during this time. 
Thank you also to families who made the time to come and meet with their child’s teacher to follow up further information 
about their capabilities as learners. 
 
Omegle 
A community member has recently contacted the school in regards to this free chat platform, which is available in both     
web-based and application forms. It requires no registration (through the website) and randomly pairs users into one-on-one 
chat sessions with complete strangers. 
 
It is strongly recommended that any identifying information, such as names and photographs are not shared on the service. 
This protects users from the strangers they are communicating with. When identifying information is shared, this opens users 
up to potential unwanted messaging and internet trolls. 
 
Users are required to be over 13 years of age to access and parental permission is recommended for users under 18 years of 
age. As we are a primary school, none of our students should be accessing Omegle. However, we have been made aware, 
that some of our students may be. 
 
For further information about Omegle and to make an informed decision about the service go to the following website: 
https://www.esafety.gov.au/esafety-information/games-apps-and-social-networking/omegle. 
 
If you know of someone who has been exposed to inappropriate content through any online forms, you are urged to contact 
the police or the Office of eSafety Commission: https://www.esafety.gov.au/complaints-and-reporting. 
 
Highlights of this term: 
 Working with 1/2H and I and 1/2D and G with Miss Roach to teach Guided Inquiry and Geography. I have enjoyed; 

getting to know students as learners, team-teaching and learning from Miss Roach and using new technology and    
applications to engage learners. Students worked in small groups to produce books about areas within the school, the 
features of, activities you can do in the area, how we care for it and how we can make it better. I am continually 
amazed at how quickly students are able to learn new technologies and capabilities of applications that I did not know 
about. 

 
 Working with 3/4L (for a few weeks), 3/4M (all term) and 3/4N (for a few weeks) and Mrs Croman to teach Guided 

Inquiry and Geography. I heard students present about explorers, then we researched about heritage listed sites in 
Australia. Students have worked in small groups to determine, why the area is special and who is interested in it. It has 
been wonderful to engage with students about their learning about these special parts of Australia. 

 
 Spending a few days with 5/6V until Miss Lam was able to join them. Students demonstrated that they are willing,   

collaborative and respectful learners. They were supportive of me to learn their routines. The other Stage 3 teachers 
were very helpful in sharing the learning programs to ensure that was the focus for 5/6V. 

 
 Reading reports K-2. I was proud of the progress made by all students and the efforts of their teachers to ensure that 

they are achieving their best. 
 
 Spending some time in KA during reading groups and learning about sloths. 
 
 Meeting with Mrs Bull and Mrs Bates and Miss Roach and Mrs Matthews to discuss learners in KB and 1/2I. I was    

privileged to be a part of such professional conversations to deeply understand syllabus content and continuums to 
develop high quality differentiated programs for our students. It is such an honour to work with committed             
practitioners. 

 
I wish all of our families all the best for the holiday period. I look forward to a seeing everyone back next term. 
 

Kristy Hill 

From the Deputy Principal’s desk 

https://www.esafety.gov.au/esafety-information/games-apps-and-social-networking/omegle
https://www.esafety.gov.au/complaints-and-reporting


 

 

Woolworths Earn and Learn 

In 2017 we asked students and families to send in their Woolworths 
Earn and Learn sticker sheets. Through your support we earned      
almost 39,000 points that we used to update some of our play, sport 
and reading resources. Our items arrived this term and are shown 
below. Students will begin using the equipment in the library, during 
play times and in other class activities from next week.  

          

PSSA News - Urgent 

Attention: Parents who attend  PSSA GALA Day to watch their children compete. 

We have been asked by the PSSA co-ordinator, to remind all parents to please make sure that 

they stay within “fenced areas”! 

 

 



3/4P STEM Work 

This term, 3/4P have been working hard learning about different types of communication technology and there uses in 

everyday life within S.T.E.M. Through their multiple intelligence groups, they have learnt about coding, animals and 

how they communicate, how music effects the brain, surveys and data collecting. Students have done amazing work 

and are looking forward to presenting all they have learnt with two other classes later this week.  



5/6W Homework Presentations 
In Science, 5/6W has been studying the unit Earth and Space. We have enjoyed learning about our planet Earth and all 

of the interesting objects found in the Solar System.  

 

For homework this term we were busy completing a project that involved us creating our own planet. We have been 

presenting our projects in class and the effort that everyone has put in has been amazing!  

 

Jasmine 

Jordan 

Rihanna 

Anthony 

       Oscar 

Sarah 

Madison 

Tanika 

Anika 

Jamie 

Methuki 
Eva 

Ana 

Nathaniel 

Krish 

Ngatu 

Josh 

Jordan 

Damanpreet 

Kingston 

Alyssa



Our Deadly Stars 
Logan has been working hard researching and discovering all he can on Yellow-Jacket wasps during 

our writing time in 3/4P. He has researched their habitats, behaviours, life cycles and food choices. 

Logan is now up to publishing his information, including photos and diagrams, so that he can present 

it to the class later this term.  

Logan 3/4P 

 



 





 











 

 

https://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=https%3A%2F%2Fupload.wikimedia.org%2Fwikipedia%2Fcommons%2Fthumb%2F8%2F85%2FSmiley.svg%2F2000px-Smiley.svg.png&imgrefurl=https%3A%2F%2Fcommons.wikimedia.org%2Fwiki%2FFile%3ASmiley.svg&docid=dMWyuXb-FfKkcM&tbnid=8Bz
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